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ASTM consensus has not been obtained on this information letter.  An appropriate ASTM ballot will 
be issued in order to achieve such consensus. 
 
 
TO: Sequence VI Surveillance Panel 
 
SUBJECT: Correction to Calibration Period 
 
 During the February 23, 2017 Surveillance Panel Meeting, the panel agreed to correct an error 
noted in the calibration period listed in Section 10.1.1.2. The current draft of the procedure shows the 
calibration period as four full–length non-reference oil tests or 900 engine hours or 100 days, whichever 
occurs first, however, the correct number of full-length tests is three. 
 
 The test procedure has been revised to incorporate these changes. The text of the revisions is 
shown in the attachment. These changes are effective with the issuance of this letter. 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
Tim Cushing     Frank M. Farber 
Engine Oil Test Development and Support  Director 
GM Global Propulsion Systems    ASTM Test Monitoring Center 
    
Attachment 
 
c: ftp://ftp.astmtmc.cmu.edu/docs/gas/sequencevi/procedure_and_ils/VIE/IL17-2.pdf 
 
Distribution: Email 



Revises VIE Test Procedure, as amended by Information Letter 17-1 
 

 

10.1.1.2 The calibration period on a given stand and engine combination is three full–length non-

reference oil tests or 900 engine hours or 100 days, whichever occurs first. 


